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At Exford, these qualities are really important: 

 Respect Kindness Personal Best  

é and itõs up to all of us to show them every day in 

every thing we say and every thing we do! 
 

Principal: Ms Lisa Campo                Phone: 9743 5025        
exford.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au    

 

             NEWSLETTER 2019 No.21 (Term 1, 201 9) 
Thursday 7 February 201 9 

 

You are represented on School Council by:  
Parents:   Adele (Olivia &  Alexander), Amanda (Caitlyn, Ava & Hayley), Belinda 
(Nicholas and Kade), Jackie (Claire & Ben),  Jenny (Aimee & Daniel),  Sharon 
(Charlie & Archie) and Susan (Jessica).   
Community Representatives:   Graham    
Staff:    Ms Campo, Mrs Farrugia,  
 

Follow this link  to Exfordõs YouTube Channel 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCRQsi70kyo0V7OFJsBcOF3w  

 

Ms Campoõs News... 
Our Preps have started ! 
Our Preps had their special first day of school on Monday 4 February and it 
was lovely to see their confidence and readiness for school .  
Mr Wilson, Mrs Talbot and I visited all the classrooms throughout the 
morning and they were all beautifully settled in and enjoying starting 
school and getting to know their teachers and classmates.   I want to 
acknowledge the work of our families, the childrenõs kinder / pre-school 
staff and our Exford staff in their preparation fo r the childrenõs school 
start.  
 

2019 Gymnastics program  
Our 2019 Gymnastics program began this week and the children are 
enjoying the physical challenge  ð Iõve included some photos later in this 
newsletter .  
 

Tuesday 12 Feb ð Parent Info Evening & BBQ  
We invite you to our 2019 Parent Information Evening on Tuesday 12 
February.  Each of the teams will run three repeat sessions, to enable our 
families to attend multiple sessions.   
 

We will have our fundraising BBQ available for dinner and we invite 
everyone to stay and play after that.  
 

   * Session 1 ð 5:30 pm   *  Session 2 ð 6 pm     *  Session 3 ð 6:30 pm 
 

Weõd love to see you there ð itõs a great chance to hear about your 
childrenõs learning program for the year, ask any questions and meet staff 
and other families.  

 

Cut out & stick me to the fridge!  
 

% ---% ---% ---% ---% ---% --- 
 

Dates to Remember:  
Please add them to your calendar! 

 

2019 Dates 
Term 1  

 
 

 
Friday 9 February  

Assembly at 3:10 pm ð presenting 
our Preps to the community!  

 
 

Tuesday 12 February  

Parent Information Evening ð 5:30 ð 
7:30 pm ð BBQ tea for sale  

 

Wednesday 14 February  

9 am - School Council Finance Mtg  
 

Friday 15 February  

9 am ð Performing Arts HQ Music 
recital ð all welco me  

 

Wednesday 20 February  

6:30 pm - School Council Meeting 
(final of 2018 meeting cycle)  

 

Friday 8 March  

Pupil Free Day No 2 
 

Monday 11 March  

Labour Day Public Holiday 
 

Wednesday 13 March  

9 am - School Council Finance Mtg  
 

Monday 18 ð Thursday 21 March 

Year 5-6 Lorne Foreshore Camp  
 

Wednesday 20 March  

4:30 pm ð 2020 Enrolment Tours 
6 pm ð School Council Meeting 

 

Tuesday 2 April  

Parent- Student-Teacher 
Conferences - Session 1 

 

(Bookings ð we will let you know 
when the bookings are available) 

www.schoolinterviews.com.au   
 

Thursday 4 April  

Parent- Student-Teacher 
Conferences ð Session 2 

 

Friday 5 April  

End of Term 1 
2:10 pm Assembly 
2:30 pm Dismissal 

 

 

Term 2 
 

Monday 16 April  

Pupil Free Day No 3 
 

http://www.exfordps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:exford.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCRQsi70kyo0V7OFJsBcOF3w#_blank
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/


SeeSaw ð Student Driven Digital 
Portfolios  
During 2017, we introduced Seesaw, a Digital Learning 
Portfolio for all students (with permission).   
 

Seesaw is a fabulous way for students and teachers to 
share the learning that is happening in a real -time way.  
  

Students can use Seesaw to upload:  

¶ Work samples ð Art works, a Maths or Science 
exploration or experiment  

¶ Photos of projects,  

¶ Video grabs of their explanations or reading 
demonstrations,  

¶ Rubrics which outline the learning - for example, a 
writing rubric would identify the writing behaviours 
a child has demonstrated in the displayed piece of 
writing.  

¶ Learning goals and examples of how they are 
meeting their learning goals.  

 

Here is a link f or new parents - http://web.seesaw.me/    
 

Parents using Seesaw last year do not need a new log-in 
code and you can still access your childõs 2017 and 2018 
Seesaw items.  For our new parents, your log -in to 
access your childõs Seesaw will be sent home next week.  
 

FlexiBuzz and the Bus  
Please ensure you send us a FlexiBuzz on the day of your 
childõs absence or non-use of the bus.  
 

We ask that parents inform us if their child / children 
wonõt be using the bus (e.g. the children are at OSH 
Club, being collected or going home with another 
family.   Please use FlexiBuzz so that Ms Killeen can 
adjust bus bookings  - if contacting us afte r 3:20 pm, we 
ask that you make a call.  
 

Please understand that we cannot let the buses leave 
until every child on the list is accounted for.  When Bus 
2 and Bus 4 leave late, it makes the return trip for Bus 1 
and Bus 3 late as well.  This is unfair for t he other kids 
and also for staff doing the buses as they have meetings 
to attend and preparation to do before they leave for 
the day.  Repeated un -explained absences from the bus 
will result in your child losing their bus place .  
 

Team Newsletters  
At the b eginning of each term, our teaching teams 
prepare a newsletter outlining the term ahead and all 
that the classes will be doing.  It is attached to this 
newsletter and weõd love you to read it so you can be 
aware of what weõll be up to in the coming weeks.  
  

Arts Program  
Mrs Quayle asks that children have their Art smocks at 
school. 
 
 

 Emergency Practice  
We had our first Reptile Emergency practice last Friday, 
with a mock snake sighting ð as part of our plan, we moved 
the students away from the area of sighting.  In a real snake 
drill, we would also be calling a reptile handler to relocate 
the unwelcome snake.  
 

We are also planning our first Emergency Practice, having a 
mock evacuation drill once we have our little ones settled.  
We will continue to practise a range of different scenarios 
throughout the year é and hope we never have to do it for 
real!  
 

Uniform  
Our School Uniform Policy is available on the website for 
you to see, including visual items of permitted uniform 
wear.  It is a very attractive uniform with many options and 
we ask our families to ensure that the children are wearing 
our uniform with  pride.    
 

These items are not  part of our uniform ð navy 
windcheaters, windcheater zip -up jackets (with or 
without hoods) or any polar fleece  items.   
 

Please see the Uniform range pictured later in this 
newsletter.  
 

CSEF ð Camps, Sports and 
Excursions Fund  
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF) provides 
payments for eligible students to attend activities like:  

¶ School camps or trips 

¶ Swimming and school-organised sport programs 

¶ Outdoor education programs 

¶ Excursions and incursions. 
 

Who can apply 
Families holding a valid means-tested concession card or 
temporary foster parents are eligible to apply. There are 
two criteria that must be met:  
 

Criteria 1 - Eligibility   
A parent or legal guardian of a student must  be an eligible 
beneficiary of one of these cards:  

¶ Veterans Affairs Gold Card 

¶ Centrelink Health Care Card 

¶ Pensioner Concession Card 
 

¶ OR they must be a temporary foster parent  

¶ OR the student is 16 years or older an d holds a valid 
concession card (such as a Youth Allowance Health Care 
Card)  

¶ AND the parent or legal guardian must submit an application 
by the due date.  Please visit our Office to collect CSEF 
forms if you believe you are eligible for the CSEF payment.  

¶  
Parents who receive a carer allowance on behalf of a child, 
or any other benefit or allowance not income tested by 
Centrelink, are not eligible for the CSEF unless they also 
comply with the above.  
 

Eligibility will be determined when the parentõs concession 
card successfully validates with Centrelink . 
 

 

 

http://web.seesaw.me/


 

 

Easter Bonnet Parade and Easter 
Raffle (Fundraiser)  
On Friday 5 April, the last day of Term 1, we will hold 
our annual Easter Bonnet Parade where the children 
bring their Easter Bonnet (which theyõve created as part 
of their Homework) and we share them at a special 
Friday morning Assembly ð inviting all our families to 
come and join in.  
 
During March and April, we ask our families to donate 
Easter goodies for us to make up into Easter Raffle 
Hampers and we will send home raffle tickets for you to 
sell.  
 
All Fundraising dollars are channelled into our ICT 
budget, partly paying for the iPad leases which provide 
10-15 iPads per classrooms, Apple TV set ups and other 
technology items  for the classrooms.  
 
Please send along your Easter goodie donations! 
 

              

 
 
Sun 
Smart  
We encourage 
our students 
to bring a 
supply of 
sunscreen to 
school to 
apply under 
supervision 
(we are not 
able to supply 
nor apply it 
for them).  
 
This sign is on 
each 
classroom 
door as a 
reminder to 
students and 
staff to 
ensure everyone applies sunscreen and puts on their hat.  
 
Our Sun Smart Policy is later in this newsletter.  
 

Parent Helpers ð Working With 
Childrenõs Checks 
All Classroom Helpers require a Working With Children 
Check (volunteer status) when helping in Exford 
classrooms.  We also ask you to complete a 
confidentiality agreement and a Child Safe Code of 
Conduct form.    
  

Car Park  
Our car park is a very busy place, with 100 % of our 
children being brought to school in a car or on one of the 
Eynesbury buses.  The car park has strict speed limits 
which we ask all drivers to obey.   It is also has a one 
way entrance and exit. Keeping ou r kids safe is a 
responsibility we all share.  
  
When parking, we ask that you park accurately and 
considerately, using the parking markers to guide 
you.  There are never enough spaces in school car parks, 
but our car park is one of the biggest of schools in 
Melton. Please be a courteous driver and take it in turns 
to exit the car park.  
  
A reminder that babies and young children are never to 
be left in cars unattended.   
 
It is up to all of us in the Exford community to share in 
the responsibility of keeping all our children safe.   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



Bus Monitors  
Mr Wilson had a meeting today with the Year 6 students who were interested in volunteering to be Bus Monitors this 
year.  Thank you to these students who are keen to take on this student leadership role.  Their ôBus Monitorõ badges 
will  be ordered this week.  
 

Bus 1 ð Riley, Elle, Ashtyn, Gemma, Hamish, Ryan and Kristel  
Bus 2  Rachel, Riley, Jye and Zoja  
Bus 3 Amelie, Kadence, Julian and Mia 
Bus 4 Mia, Tara, Charlotte and Matilda  
 

 
Bus 2 and 4 leave as soon after 3:35 pm as possible and travel to Eynesbury  

and then  return to school to collect Bus 1 and Bus 3 students.  
 

 

Bus Monitor  role includes :  

¶ Collecting Prep children from their classrooms or from the playground (who donõt have siblings at school) to 
bring them to the bus  in the afternoons and taking them to their classrooms in the mornings  

¶ Supporting (under Ms Campoõs / Mr Wilsonõs guidance) the other children waiting for the bus, getting on the bus 
and putting their seat belts on  

¶ Need to help the children to line up politely  

¶ Checking that the little ones have got their bags (and donõt bring leaves, sticks and bugs (etc) on the bus!)  

¶ Remain at the bus stop with little children who haven't been picked up yet  

¶ Bus Monitors take last available seats ð so they have full view of all the children  

¶ Tell our bus drivers,  Steve (Bus 1 & 2) or Brian (Bus 3 & 4), Ms Campo and / or Mr Wils on about any issues  

¶ Use the PA system to call missing children or ask our Office staff  to call the missing children's parents  
 

These are the qualities they believe all Bus Monitors should demonstrate at all times  

¶ Fair to everyone - same expectations for everyone (and for yourself too)  

¶ Part of b eing a leader means looking after everyone else  

¶ Always be polite, use your manners but also be firm  

¶ Be prompt to the front of the school in the afternoon to help Ms Campo  and / or Mr Wilson  and the children  

¶ Bus Monitors are role models - setting the Exford examples ð that means being aware of  the other children and 
acting as a role model at the same time  

¶ Bus Monitors have influence through expecting everyone to meet the school standards (Respect, Ki ndness and 
Personal Best) 

¶ Bus monitors' personal behaviour needs to be of a high standard always 

¶ Same bus rules apply to the Bus Monitors 
 

These are the Exford PS Bus rules  and we have been discussing with all the children who use the bus each 

afternoon this week:  
 

Safety 

¶ Everyone needs to wear their seat belt at all times  while on the bus  (bags off) 

¶ Everyone needs to remain seated until the bus stops  - no changing seats or moving about the bus  

¶ Everyone needs to keep basket / soccer balls in their laps ð we donõt throw  things on the bus 

¶ Prep and Year 1 children get on the bus first  at the Eynesbury bus stops 

¶ We donõt play ball games or ômuck aroundõ at the front of the school / and at the bus stops in Eynesbury while 
waiting for the bus  and we donõt play on the road 

¶ We donõt shout on the bus - e.g. Yelling out to the bus driver  or to other children  
 

Behaviour  

¶ Everyone needs to behave like a great Exford kid  - chat quietly to their seat buddy  

¶ Everyone needs to be considerate of others on the bus and to Steve and Brian as our bus-drivers 

¶ No eating, drinking on the bus - or squirting drink bottles  

¶ We donõt save seats, or block others from sitting next to us  

¶ Our Bus Monitors need to speak politely to students and the students must respect what the Bus Monitors ask 
them to do  

 

Student consequences  ð 2 strikes = a phone call home and 3 strikes means students are not permitted to use the 
bus for a period of time  
 

Parents  ð please use FlexiBuzz or make a phone call if your child is not going to be on the bus. The buses cannot 
leave until all children are accounted for ð hunting up missing children (who turn out to have been already collected 
or absent) takes time wh ich then delays both bus runs.   Parents who continue to not advise us of their children not 
being on the bus may lose their bus place, as per the Public Transport Victoria guidelines.  
 



 

Attendance é Every Day Counts  

 
Did you know that:  

 

If your child has missed 5 days or less this school 
year.  

This will support your child to achieve their best at 
school ð academically and personally.  
 

If your child has missed more than 10 days this 
school year.  

The amount of time your child is missing will impac t on 
their learning and their friendships.  
 

If your child has missed more than 15 days this 
school year.  

Your child is missing so much time from school that 
it will be extremely difficult for them to keep up 
with their learning, their friendships and to feel 
connected to school.  
 

 
 
 

A reminder that all holiday absences require an 
Absence Learning Plan, developed with your childõs 
teacher and signed by the Principal or Assistant 
Principal to cover your childõs absence. 
 

Parent Helpers needed  
Once we are settled in to school and classroom routines 
are in place, we will call for Parent Helpers for the 
classroom.  
 

Tasks will include:  

¶ Hearing reading 

¶ Supporting small group learning  

¶ Admin tasks for teachers 
 

We will have our usual Parent Helpers Info session to 
support you to be a classroom helper.  
 

 

Fundraising News 

 

Our Fundraising efforts work hand in hand with our schoolõs 
ICT budget to provide our kids with iPads, laptops and other 
technologies.  
We will hold a range of fun fundraising activities throughout 
the year, some small and some, like our ôAthonõ activity and 
our end of year Raffle and Christmas Concert BBQ, our major 
efforts.    
 
Term Oneõs Fundraising effort is our Easter Raffle, where we 
ask our families for donations of Easter goodies to make into 
hampers, for which we  sell raffle tickets.  
 

More info coming!  
 
 
 

Happy Bi r t hdays!!   
 

To our students who celebrated their 
birthdays from  January 1 ð February 6 
 
Sokaina, Max N, Roqia, Ashlee, Liam V, Logan 
J, Sam T,Archie D, Thomas C, Joshua C, Raima, 
Tristan, Raisea, Oscar S, Emily T, Avah, Isaelle 

D, Mia F, Gabrielle, Brydie, Logan S, Indi D, Summer L, 
Ryan H, Makenna, Mitchell S, Ada, Amneet, Caden, Gracie, 
Tanvi, Zachary G, Zaylen, Oakleigh, Brock, Harper U, Ben 
M, Riley S, Sienna K, Mitchell R-P, Sienna Mc, Caleb S, 
Casie, Ashtyn, Jake T, Cassie B, Zach T-B, Max H, Isabella 
G, Ollie, Emily W, Ciara, Yolanda, Nixon and Kaelan  

 
    Happy Birthday to you!!   

   Happy Birthday to you,                                       
   Happy Birthday dear kids,     
           Happy Birthday to you!        

  

We love celebrating birthdays at school, making a fuss over 
the child who is celebrating and birthday cup -cakes are always 
welcome!  We also love for birthday children to visit us in the 
Office for a sticker and birthday song.    
 

Having birthdays at school is a very special event and if 
your child is absent on their birthday, they miss out on all  
the fuss made over them.    
 
 
 

Please enjoy some of our ôfirst weekõ photos. 
 

Hope you enjoy reading our newsletter!      

                 J  Ms Campo 

 

Our 2019 target isé  
 

$18,000 - $25,000. 
 

Our Tally so faré $0.00 
 

 

 



At  Exford,  these qualit ies are really important:  

 

We place great emphasis on  every one at Exford, students, staff  and our community,  t reating everyone else with  
courtesy and respect  and we have high expectat ions in relat ion to behaviour and how we respond to  di f ferent  
situat ions. We help the children to develop social and communication skill s which help them to deal wit h a range 
of situat ions they will encounter. We, as the adults in our community (staff and parents), need to set the best 
example possible for our students in all our daily interactions.    

 

Our school values are clearly articulated and used in our conversations with our children in all contexts.  Our 
Student of the Week certificates are awarded for one of these values and the ôBudsiesõ pictured below were 
designed by students in a school-wide competition to design our Values Super -heroes. We award ôGotchasõ to 
students in connection to t he Values and the children can trade their Gotchas for a prize or experience (e.g. lunch 
with the staff member of their choice).    

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

Exford PS Unif orm - School Uniform is compulsory for all chi ldren at  our school and there is 

a range of clothing opti ons for chil dren to wear/   Please label all  cloth ing ð we recommend writ ing your chi ldõs 
name and surname (in large wri t ing in black texta  or permanent  marker) on the inside of the collars rather t han 
writ ing on the lit t le t ags.  The EPS broad-brimmed hat  (with EPS logo) is compulsory wear fr om September to  April 
every year ð during recess and lunch t imes and also during all outdoor act ivi t ies 

 

All items purchased elsewhere need an iron -on logo applied.  A reminder, however, that all items purchased 
elsewhere need to be identical  in colour, fabric and style.  Here are close -up photos of each of our uniform items.   
 

   

Our royal blue  school hat must be this 
size, colour and must have the white 

logo on the front.  
 

The sky-blue (pictured) or navy ðblue  polo shirt is available in both 
short and long sleeves. Long sleeved tops cannot be worn under the 

short sleeved polos. 
 

Polo shirts purchased elsewhere need a navy blue / white  logo. 

There is also a plain sky-blue round 

neck short-sleeved t-shirt available to 

order.  T - shirts purchased elsewhere 

need a navy blue logo. 

The navy-blue  polo shirt is available in both short and long sleeves. 

Long sleeved tops cannot be worn under the short  sleeved polos. 

 

Polo shirts purchased elsewhere need a navy blue / white  logo 

 
 

 
 

The royal blue  windcheater has a 

white logo.  

The royal blue  hooded 

windcheater has a white logo.  

The navy blue  bomber jacket has a 

white logo.  

   
 

 
 

Our school dress and navy blue  pinafore 

- navy or white coloured stockings can 

be worn with the school dress or the 

pinafore, but leggings cannot be worn.  

The navy blue track pants is also 

available in straight leg by order.  

 

The navy blue  boot-leg pants for girls.  

The navy blue  skorts are 

another  option for the 

girls (not netball skirts).  

 

Shorts, cargo shorts / pants can also be worn but must be plain navy , without any decals, stripes etc.  
 

A reminder that only leather school shoes, ankle boots or runners can be worn to school.  Sandals, mid-calf / long 
boots or slip on shoes are not safe or supportive footwear for active kids.  

Winter wear items  can be purchased through the Uniform Shop or purchased elsewhere  

 

A copy of our Uniform Policy is also on our website if you would like more detail.  Only items which match our 
official Uniform can be worn.  

Please support our Exford students to wear our Uniform w ith pride.  
 



 

First Week photos! 
Happy kids, Gotcha winners and Gymnastics in action! 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 


